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Queens lawmakers and civic leaders rail against proposed legislative districts 

Task force gets earful from angry Queens voters at packed hearing 

By Joseph Parziale And Lisa L. Colangelo 

Updated: Tuesday, February 7, 2012, 5:49 PM

Queens residents and lawmakers packed into a public hearing Tuesday to rail against proposed legislative districts they claim fractures neighborhoods and dilutes their political voice.

“You have taken the 24th Assembly District and sliced and diced communities haphazardly along a narrow corridor that stretches across Queens,” Bob Friedrich of the civic group Eastern Queens United told members of the Legislative Task Force for Demographic Research and Reapportionment, which held the hearing at Queens Borough Hall.

“Communities that have a rich history of working together have been divided into disjointed clumps of territory that no longer share a common community board, police precinct or school district,” he told the panel.

The politically charged redistricting process — which creates new boundaries based on population shifts recorded in the 2010 Census — has put Queens Democrats on the defensive. They charge that Republicans, who hold the majority in the state Senate, have deliberately drawn lines to pit incumbents against each other.

“Gentlemen, your actions have embarrassed yourselves and brought shame to the state of New York,” said state Sen. Michael Gianaris (D-Astoria), whose home was drawn into a neighboring district.

Community activists said the panel, known by its acronym LATFOR, split their neighborhoods in the process.

“LATFOR’s decision to split up a 1-square-mile neighborhood among three different senators is bewildering and has no basis in the character, demographics or needs of our community,” said Alexander Blenkinsopp of the Woodhaven Residents’ Block Association.

The panel also missed a chance to unite South Ozone Park and Richmond Hill under one Assembly district, said Ali Najmi of SEVA, a nonprofit group that works with the South Asian community.

“This entire task force has failed the State of New York,” said Najmi. “You should all be exiled to New Jersey.”

Warren Schrieber of the Bay Terrace Alliance said the new lines split his neighborhood from adjacent Bayside — two communities that have historically worked together.

“When you have a neighborhood and want to be a community you should be able to vote as a community,” said City Councilman Mark Weprin (D-Oakland Gardens).

Assemblyman John McEneny (D-Albany), co-chairman of the task force, defended the proposed lines.

“People don’t live in little boxes,” McEneny said. “The shapes are sometimes going to seem a little odd.”
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